

## It's summertime and the pool is now open

*Just a few reminders so we can all enjoy the pool until it closes in September:* 

- Pool hours are 10 a.m. to 10 p.m.
- All minors must have adult supervision or they cannot be at the pool.
- You need to make sure you clean up after yourselves. We do not have maid service at the pool.
- If you raise the umbrella please lower it before you leave. As you can see we lost 2 umbrellas to misuse or weather this year. We are in the process of getting those replaced.
- Bathroom doors need to be kept closed.
- The first aid kit is for emergency use only.
   Putting these items in

- the filters will damage the motor for the pump and no one will be able to enjoy the pool in the dog days of summer as we would have to shut the pool down.
- No dogs or other pets at the pool please.
- The pool restroom is not a beauty parlor; please do not use it to cut hair.
- We are in the process of getting lockable dispensers for the toilet paper, paper towels, and hand soap as someone is helping themselves to all of our stock. That seems to be the only option we have to in-

- sure the items are no longer taken on a daily basis.
- No smoking is allowed at the pool or any common areas per Michigan state law as of May, 2010.
- No glass bottles or alcoholic beverages are permitted poolside.
- lose power this summer the pool is required to be closed until the power is back on and the pump is running. This is a county requirement for our safety and we will lock the pool and the pool closed sign will be posted.

## Now, for just a few other reminders:

- Our speed limit here is a posted 10 mph. Please remember a small child can dart out at a moment's notice and you will have a much better chance of doing no damage if you are doing the speed limit.
- While we can appreciate all co-owners taste in music please remember to keep the stereos quiet in your cars and homes from 11 p.m. to 7 a.m. which are the hours that you can get ticketed for violating the noise ordinance for Redford Township by the police department.
- Please remember to con-

- tact Kramer-Triad Customer Service at (866) 807-6939 for any issues that require maintenance attention. They will put together a work order and notify Bill. Also, please contact them with any complaints on the lawn service, snow service, etc. They will contact the appropriate vendors or contractors for resolution on the complaint.
- The BBQ grill is for all to use and enjoy. It is a charcoal grill and if you use it please clean up after yourselves.
  This includes BBQ tools, the grill, and

- making sure your coals are out when you leave. Also, if you use the hoses outside the buildings please remember to put them back. If these items are misused or broken we will not have them available for any further enjoyment.
- co-owners to attend the general meeting next Thursday, June 16, 2011 in the "J" building basement. It starts at 6 p.m. and will run no later than 8 p.m. The meeting will be held per Robert's Rules and the management company will be in attendance as well.

